January 16, 2018



Dear Mr. Nesmith:

Thank you for your work with the Windham Charter School Corporation, Path Academy and Our Piece of the Pie in resolving the matter concerning the Norwich site. This letter serves as confirmation expressed in the email provided yesterday by the requested of January 15th to item #3 in the CSDE's letter to Robert Pitocco dated January 8th, 2018 stating in part:

"By January 15, 2018, Path Academy must report if it is operating any other satellite facilities or alternative location, including the address, number of students and grades."

The Windham Charter School Corporation, Path Academy and Our Piece of the Pie, Inc. (OPP) confirm that there are no other satellite facilities or alterative locations in operation and that, as previously discussed, all Norwich students have been moved to the Windham Path Academy facility.

As discussed during our phone meeting of January 9th, OPP and Path Academy have moved quickly to cure the deficiencies identified by CSDE. Path Academy, the Windham Charter School Corporation board and OPP are committed to complying with all the terms and conditions discussed regarding the corrective action plan. It is our hope to have a full plan to you and your team well in advance of the February due date.

By way of this letter we provide CSDE with the formal correspondence to meet item #3 in the notice of probation. Additionally, we want to assure you that today all board members, staff and affected students have been notified regarding this matter. As agreed, we will include the appropriate artifacts in our full response. Together, we are confident that we can turnaround the current issues at Path Academy and continue to serve the needs of students in the Windham community.

Respectfully,

George Hernandez

Chair, Windham Charter School Corporation

Enid Rey

CEO, Our Piece of the Pie CMO for Path Academy